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Editorial 

From the Executive Director 

 

On 21st May 2016 coastal districts of Bangladesh 
experienced a severe Cyclone named Roanu which has 
caused some damages to our project participants. While 
we had been assessing the loss, people from Tajimuddin 
Upazila told us that they suffered more due to tornado 
which occurred on the same day morning prior to Roanu. 
Other areas that had affected the participants are 
Bashkhali, Pekua, Sandwip upazila of Chittagong District. 
Some households lost their poultry and cattle while others 
lost their vegetables and crops to some extent. Four 
persons in our project area had physical injury. 

Though our two partner NGOs requested us to provide financial support to our group members for 
rehabilitation, we abstained from giving any relief as we wanted to see the impact of climate change 
on social resilience that we have created over last three years. Our strategy was to see whether the 
group members and their federations could cope up with their knowledge and their revolving loan 
fund. We also noticed that government especially the district administration and upazila administration 
were extremely active in managing the disaster. We expected that they should be able to approach 
local government and local administration to have access to support mobilized by the government. It 
was extremely encouraging to see that none of the federations and groups requested for any 
additional help indicating that our project could create social resilience to the poor and extreme poor 
in the coastal district. 
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